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Grants, Professional Development and Student Opportunities

Opportunities available to schools are posted on the following webpages: 

This Week’s Highlights:

Grants (you can visit the grants Web site on any computer using this link)

· Captain Planet Foundation
Professional Development and Student Opportunities 
· Attend on April 19: Language Allocation Policy Professional Development for School Leadership Teams
· Register by April 27: Educators' Evening to Explore the Biological and Social Meaning of Skin Color at American Museum of Natural History
· Register by May 14: Free Library Services Spring Exploratorium Conference
We appreciate your feedback on the ways we share information with you. Please let us know what you think.

Chancellor’s Memo
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Dear Colleagues,


The path to college and careers doesn’t begin in high school: it begins much earlier—in pre-kindergarten. I know from firsthand experience as a kindergarten teacher how critical the early years are for giving children a strong start to their education; providing high quality pre-k is an important first step towards ensuring that our students eventually graduate high school prepared for the challenges that lie ahead. Research shows that early childhood education has positive effects on academic achievement and career options in the long term. That’s why we’re implementing the Common Core starting in pre-k, engaging students in meaningful learning experiences that lay the foundation for future success.

Currently, more than 58,000 children participate in DOE-funded pre-k. Yet, many families throughout the City do not take advantage of this opportunity. During this pre-k enrollment season, I hope you will join me in encouraging families with children born in 2008 who reside in the City to apply to available pre-k programs. We particularly appreciate your efforts because research shows that most families find out about their early childhood education options through word of mouth.

Please share the information below with your school communities:

· Children born in 2008 who reside in New York City are eligible to participate in Universal Prekindergarten (UPK) programs that are offered by the New York City Department of Education in the 2012-13 school year.

· Families should submit applications to public school pre-k online through April 5; community-based programs accept applications on a rolling basis after this deadline.

· Families can access the UPK Directory, and submit applications, online at schools.nyc.gov/ChoicesEnrollment/PreK. You can also share the hard copies of the Directory that were sent to your school.

· Families can text "PreK" to 877877 for updates on the pre-k admissions process.

Tomorrow, I'll be joining several of our community partners and Walkaround Elmo at a public library in one of our highest-need areas to encourage more families to apply for pre-k by the April 5 public school deadline, and to share information about the programs available in community-based settings.

In addition, in order to target pre-k outreach efforts further in future years, our Office of Early Childhood Education is gathering additional information during this year's Kindergarten registration process. If you are registering new kindergarteners for the upcoming school year, you must complete two new mandatory fields in ATS indicating what care or educational setting students participated in during the previous year. This does not apply to students who are kindergarten transfers (for example, children enrolled in NYCDOE programs prior to kindergarten such as UPK or special education services). You can read more information below.
Thank you for your collaboration in order to ensure that all City families know about the early childhood education programs available to help their children take the critical first step towards college and career readiness.

Sincerely,
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Dennis M. Walcott

Chancellor

Go back to the top
Administrative Announcements

Round 2 Ranking

High schools / Deadline: March 30
The deadline to complete ranking/prioritizing students in the Program Candidate List (PCL) is March 30 at the close of business.
The ranking period for Round 2 includes all programs offered in your school, and programs for tenth graders, if applicable. If you have screened, audition, screened for language and educational option (Ed Opt) programs, you should review unranked and new candidates in your PCL and rank them appropriately. If you have limited unscreened programs you should prioritize all students who have made an informed choice on your PCLs. If you have zoned or unscreened programs, you do not need to rank students. Detailed guidelines for ranking students in Round 2 are on the Principals’ Portal. 
For questions, email HS_Enrollment@schools.nyc.gov.  
Go back to the top
School Survey: Preliminary Response Rates

All schools / Deadline: April 5
All school surveys must be completed online or postmarked in the mail by April 5. Preliminary response rates are available by school on the School Survey website and will be updated as survey processing continues. 

For questions, email surveys@schools.nyc.gov. 
Go back to the top
Galaxy Downtime

All schools / Event: April 6-15
Galaxy will be unavailable from 8:00 a.m. on April 6 through April 15 to prepare tables of organization (TOs) for the 2012-13 school year. Galaxy will reopen on April 16 at 8:00 a.m.
For questions, contact your network budget liaison.
Go back to the top
Class List Reporting (CLR)

Elementary and middle schools / Deadline: April 13
The NYSED now requires all school districts to report class list information for core ELA and math teachers in grades 4-8. NYSED will use CLR data to generate teacher growth scores as one of multiple measures of teacher effectiveness. Therefore, it is critically important that class lists are reviewed for accuracy so that teachers are associated with the correct students and courses.

The online tool which will be used to review and update class list information for students in grades 4, 5, 6, 7, and 8 math and ELA core courses for the current school year is now live for principals and designees. Principals should log on to designate a staff member to review and update this information. 
The deadline for designees to update CLR class lists is April 13; teachers may review their information and request changes beginning April 23 (announcements will be made at that time). This calendar has a complete timeline.

For questions, contact your network data/application liaison.
Go back to the top
Network Affiliation

All schools / Deadline: April 24 

You may request to change networks for the 2012-13 school year during the network affiliation window which is open from April 3 - 24. If you are interested in selecting a different network, you should begin thinking of networks of interest and schedule a meeting with your SLT to discuss; you must consult with your SLT before you submit a network change request.

Schools that will be in the process of phasing out during the 2012-13 school year will receive further communication regarding network affiliation. At this point, no action is required for these schools. 

Additional details and a list of current networks are available on the Networks page of the Intranet. For questions, email networkaffiliation@schools.nyc.gov.

Go back to the top
Online Courses in Emergency Management

All schools / Deadline: June 30
Building response team (BRT) members must complete these self-paced online courses: NIMS IS100sc (Introduction to the Incident Command System) and IS700a (National Incident Management System, an Introduction) by June 30, if they have not already done so. Each course takes about two hours to complete. School safety agents, DOE/ DOH nurses, and custodial staff are not required to complete this training requirement.
Eligible members of your BRT (incident assessor, emergency officer, assembly point coordinator, special needs coordinator, and recorder) will be compensated for completing this coursework on their own time. 

BRT members will receive an email from FEMA  after they complete the course, with a link to print his/her electronic certificate. They must forward this email to NIMS@schools.nyc.gov, along with their full name, school DBN (i.e., 99Q999), and title (both role within the school and on the BRT) so that their certification status can be updated in the NYCDOE’s emergency preparedness database. 

For questions about compensation or scheduling, contact your borough safety director or Jay Findling JFindli@schools.nyc.gov or 212-374-7656. 

Go back to the top
Grades 3-8 NYSED Exams: Secure Exam Materials; Test Coordinator Meeting Materials 

Elementary and middle schools
ELA secure test materials are currently being delivered to schools via UPS from the NYSED. You must open cartons immediately to verify quantities of test booklets. However, do not open shrink-wrapped test or listening passage packages.  
Upon confirming proper quantities, you must reseal the cartons and place them in a secure, locked facility until administration begins on April 17. Please take all necessary steps to ensure that these exams are safeguarded during spring break. Contact your borough assessment implementation director (BAID) as soon as possible after delivery with any questions or problems, or to arrange to receive additional test materials.
Math test materials from NYSED will begin to arrive on April 16; the same process should be followed.

Materials from last week’s test coordinator trainings are now online; additional resources are here.
For questions, contact your borough assessment implementation director.
Go back to the top
Review 2010-11 SED School Report Cards
All schools
Last week the New York State Education Department (SED) announced the release of the 2010-11 School Report Cards via secure access on nySTART. The information in the Report Cards is strictly embargoed until SED releases them publicly. That release is tentatively scheduled for the week of April 2. 
Your efforts to provide complete, timely, and accurate data have helped SED to release these Report Cards months earlier than has been possible in the recent past. 
For questions or concerns about your School Report Card or accessing nySTART, email nySTART support.

Go back to the top
Periodic Assessment Updates

All schools
Acuity: An email is going out to key contacts this week with the following information:
· HS Regents-year and pre-Regents-year Predictive Assessments (April 17-30) arrive in schools that selected them March 29-April 4. See the HS Spring Predictive memo for more information.

· Acuity will be unavailable from 7:00 p.m. March 30 until 7:00 p.m. April 1 due to scheduled maintenance activities and system enhancements. See the Acuity Spring Enhancements deck for an overview of these new features. None of the system updates will affect any existing work or assignments in Acuity.

· Grade 3-8 and HS ITA 2 data is now available in Acuity. Contact the NYC Acuity Helpdesk at 866-692-6550 for support with resolving exceptions.

ECLAS-2: 

· Beginning in the 2013-14 school year, ECLAS-2 will no longer be centrally supported, as materials are no longer offered by the publisher. You are encouraged to consider whether continuing to use the assessment for 2012-13 is the right option for your school. For more information, please see the ECLAS-2 phase-out memo. An email will be sent to ECLAS-2 key contacts Wednesday morning with more information.

· mCLASS:ECLAS-2:  After July 2012, Wireless Generation will no longer support the electronic administration of ECLAS-2 on their mCLASS platform. You will need to consider alternatives, which may include the paper-and-pencil version of ECLAS-2. Please see the ECLAS-2 electronic administration notice for more information.

· Key contacts received an email that answer documents and black line masters will be delivered to schools that selected ECLAS-2 for grades k-3 this week. The testing window runs from April 23-May 30. Please safely store the materials until the testing window begins.

ELL: Pearson must receive answer documents by March 30 in order for data to appear in ARIS. Please see the test coordinator’s manual for information on packaging and returning materials. 

TCRWP: The deadline to enter March Administration data into AssessmentPro is April 2. Data from this window is scheduled to appear in ARIS the week of April 17.
For questions, email periodicassessment@schools.nyc.gov. 
Go back to the top
Guidance on Earning Credit Through Blended and Online Learning 


All schools

Review this guidance released by NYSED for clarification on State policies for awarding high school credit for blended and online courses. Additional guidance to support New York City schools' implementation will be available in April. 

For questions, contact your academic policy point.
Go back to the top
Per Session Requests for Principals

All schools 
A new per session request system for principals will launch on April 16. A pre-recorded webinar describing the new procedures is available along with a step-by-step PowerPoint "screenshot" deck and an FAQ to answer your questions about the regulations surrounding per session employment for principals.

Note: the existing FAMIS portal will no longer accept principal per session requests after April 3. Any requests that are "pending" in FAMIS as of April 3 will be deleted and will need to be re-submitted through the EIS portal. 

For questions, contact Robert Scamardella at RScamardella@schools.nyc.gov or 718-935-4208.

Go back to the top
Lead Teacher Application Open

All schools
The Lead Teacher Program allows you to select qualified candidates to serve as Lead Teachers. A Lead Teacher spends half of his/her time in the classroom, and the remaining time providing professional development to other teachers in the school. Over 100 schools throughout the City currently have Lead Teachers.

The Lead Teacher application is now open. All interested teachers must apply by May 2 through the citywide posting. Applicants will be screened to establish a central pool of candidates; subsequently, each school must establish a committee to select from this pool. Schools may only consider Lead Teacher candidates who have gone through the central selection process.

Schools that currently have a Lead Teacher will receive information on program continuation shortly, and do not need to do anything at this time.

If you are interested in having a Lead Teacher(s) for 2012-13, complete this survey by May 2. If your school is a first-time participant, the Lead Teacher position(s) are self-funded. The salary differential is $10,710, and you are responsible for the Lead Teacher's salary plus differential.

For questions, email LeadTeachers@schools.nyc.gov. 

Go back to the top
Advanced Leadership Program for Assistant Principals

All schools 

The 2012-13 Advanced Leadership Program for Assistant Principals (ALPAP) is accepting applications, which are due on April 30. 

ALPAP is a year-long program that provides a venue for assistant principals who have effectively met the challenges of their administrative and supervisory roles and demonstrated a readiness to become principals. ALPAP 2012 commences with a Summer Institute that will be held throughout the month of July.

For questions, email Janet@csa-nyc.org.

Go back to the top
Citywide Conference for Parents of English Language Learners
All schools

Please let your parents know about this conference on May 25 at the Jacob K. Javits Center in Manhattan (11 Avenue between West 34 and 38 Streets). Translation services, breakfast and lunch, and MetroCards will be provided. Here are flyers available in 10 languages.
Go back to the top
School Bus Lift Safety 

All schools
Students are no longer permitted to stand on mechanical lifts to board or disembark from school buses. 
Here are some guidelines along with a list of schools that are affected; if your school is on the list, you will receive a list of students in this category.  

For questions, contact the Office of Pupil Transportation at 718-392-8855.  

Go back to the top
Report Unsatisfactory Performance by Substitutes

All schools
Unsatisfactory performance involving a substitute teacher or substitute paraprofessional must be reported to the SubCentral Office by submitting a Do Not Use Form. This form allows you to document incidents and describe whether the nature of the unsatisfactory performance warrants preventing the substitute from returning to a particular school or to any school within the NYCDOE. You can request that the SubCentral Office remove the substitute’s name from your school’s automated list to ensure the substitute will not be alerted to future substitute assignments at your school. The NYCDOE will notify the substitute of all “Do Not Use” requests received.  
Multiple “Do Not Use” requests, or one or more serious infractions, may result in further disciplinary action, including the removal of the substitute from additional substitute rosters, as well as possible termination.

For questions, email Renée Harper at rharper@schools.nyc.gov or Peter Ianniello at Piannie@schools.nyc.gov. 
Go back to the top
Automated Reminders to Certify Receipt of School Orders
All schools 

Online certification in FAMIS that your school has satisfactorily received services is required to release payments from central and is part of your Compliance Checklist (CL-4). 
School staff who have not certified the delivery of contracted and non-contracted orders (WR & WO documents) in FAMIS will receive email reminders from eskerplatform@famis.nycenet.edu every other Monday. Certification must occur within 10 days of receiving the automated emails. You can select either partial, received in full, or not received and indicate appropriate quantities. Please alert your school secretary and AP for administration.
For questions, contact your network procurement liaison.

Go back to the top
Requests for Time Off for Religious Observance
All schools

It is the policy of the NYCDOE, in accordance with Chancellor's Regulation C-606, to accommodate employee requests for time off for religious observance and practice. Please review guidance on exceptions and charging time.

For questions, contact your field counsel or email Kellie Walker at kwalker7@schools.nyc.gov. 
Go back to the top
Reminders (Announced in Previous Issues)

Pre-Kindergarten Admissions: Resources for Families

Pre-K / Deadline: April 5
Families can complete the public school pre-kindergarten application online or in person at an enrollment office. Families should not submit the application by mail. The deadline to submit an application is April 5. Get the pre-k directory, including translated versions. 

To apply online, families just need an email address. If they do not have access to a computer at home, they may complete an online application at a public library. Families can visit an enrollment office to obtain and fill out a paper application or work with a counselor to complete an online application. 

Enrollment offices are open from 8:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m., Monday through Friday. You can access translated versions of the public school pre-k application on Principals’ Portal. 

For questions, email ES_Enrollment@schools.nyc.gov.

Go back to the top
FY12 NYSTL Funds

All schools / Deadline: April 5
You should make instructional and procurement decisions about how best to spend remaining FY12 NYSTL funds (for delivery by June 30, 2012) by the April 5 encumbrance deadline and begin planning for FY13 NYSTL funds. 

You should use these funds to purchase consumables and other instructional materials needed for current school year program use. Suggested purchases include classroom library informational text collections, math manipulatives, library materials, instructional software, and ancillary materials such as student atlases and primary source kits. Consumables to support previously adopted programs, such as Everyday Math, Words Their Way, Delta Science, etc. will remain available for purchase during the upcoming Core Curriculum ordering period which begins April 2.  

You are encouraged to postpone adoption of new instructional programs and those claiming “Common Core alignment” in 2012-13. New programs, editions, and materials will be evaluated and/or developed to align with the Common Core Learning Standards during the upcoming school year to begin a phased Core Curriculum roll-out beginning in 2013-14.
For questions, contact your network budget or procurement liaison or email Norah Lovett at NLovett@schools.nyc.gov. 
Go back to the top
June 2012 Regents Exam Schedule and Ordering Process

Middle and high schools / Deadline: April 5
You should order Regents exams by April 5 (before spring break); you will not be able to request additional exams after 5:00 p.m. on April 16.
On March 8, you received an email from the New York State Education Department (SED) with information about submitting June 2012 Regents orders, the School Record Of Examinations Requested form, and a copy of the June 2012 Regents exam schedule. 

You should order only the number of exams needed for students who are expected to take each exam. NYSED reserves the right to charge $1 for each exam ordered beyond 10 percent of tests administered. Unlike in past years, schools are no longer able to order exams on behalf of other schools.

Students who take courses that end in a Regents exam while in sixth and seventh grades are not eligible to receive high school course credit; eighth grade students do receive high school credit according to the New York State Commissioner's Regulations, in accordance with the High School Academic Policy Reference Guide you received in February.

For password issues related ordering exams, please contact your borough assessment implementation director. For all other questions, contact your network assessment liaison.

Go back to the top
Core Curriculum Ordering Period 

All schools / Deadline: May 11
The FY13 Core Curriculum ordering period is now scheduled from April 16 to May 11 in FAMIS. Purchases made during this ordering period will be delivered in July in time for school opening. You will be notified in Principals’ Weekly when information about Core Curriculum programs is available.
For questions, email curriculum@schools.nyc.gov. 
Go back to the top
Chancellor’s Principal Conference 

All schools / Event: June 9
You are invited to join Chancellor Dennis M. Walcott and Chief Academic Officer Shael Polakow-Suransky at the Chancellor’s Principal Conference on Saturday, June 9 from 9:00 a.m. to 2:30 p.m. at Brooklyn Technical High School. This optional citywide event will be an opportunity to reflect on this year’s instructional work and to discuss and continue planning for instructional priorities for the 2012-13 school year. Please RSVP. 

For questions, email Katie Connelly at kconnelly3@schools.nyc.gov.

Go back to the top
Update Criteria for 2011-12 Promotion Decisions

All schools
Promotion decisions are based on students’ promotion criteria. You should review your students’ promotion criteria by running the RPCR report in ATS. Any errors should be corrected in the applicable source systems; visit the Promotion page on the Principals' Portal for more information about this process.
For students who initially were referred to special education or students with existing IEPs who transferred into a NYCDOE school after January 31, changes to their promotion criteria must be made by May 18 to be in effect for the 2011-12 school year. Changes to promotion criteria on initial IEPs after this date will be in effect for the 2012-13 school year.   

For questions, contact your network promotion point person. 

Go back to the top
Review Roster of Gifted & Talented Tests Received

Elementary schools
All Gifted & Talented test materials received by Pearson have been scanned. You should verify that all of the student test booklets returned for scoring have been received by Pearson by reviewing the test candidate list (TCL) in SEMS. 
For questions or if there is a discrepancy, email Bonnie Bogdanski BBogdanski@schools.nyc.gov.
Go back to the top
New Required ATS Registration Fields for Kindergarten

Elementary schools

If you are registering new kindergarteners for the upcoming school year, you must complete two new mandatory fields in ATS indicating what care/educational setting the student participated in during the year prior to kindergarten. This does not apply to students who are kindergarten transfers (i.e., children enrolled in NYCDOE programs prior to kindergarten such as universal pre-kindergarten (UPK), special education services, etc.) 

The information gathered will be used to inform strategies for providing families with high-quality early childhood education options. 

For questions, contact Nana Ofosu-Amaah at NOfosuAmaah@schools.nyc.gov or 212-374-6858.

Go back to the top
AP Exam Fee Subsidy Program Update

High schools

In mid-February, the College Board and the NYSED announced funding reductions for the AP Test Fee Program, a federal program that provides grants to states to help fund AP exam fees for low-income students.  

For this spring, the NYCDOE has identified funding to cover the remainder of exam fees for all eligible low-income students from NYCDOE district high schools. The NYCDOE will cover a) the $15 exam fee for up to three exams per student and b) the $53 exam fee for any additional AP exams that students take beyond the first three. In addition, the NYCDOE secured a fee waiver from the College Board for AP exams ordered but not used by these eligible students.

AP coordinators do not need to collect fees from eligible low-income students and should continue to follow the College Board’s pre- and post-exam instructions for New York State schools. The NYCDOE will coordinate the payment of fees directly with the College Board.

The NYCDOE is exploring options for restoring funding for low-income students’ AP exam fees in future years. If funding is identified, more information will be shared in Principals’ Weekly.
For questions, email Niket Mull at NMull@schools.nyc.gov. 

Go back to the top
Leadership Development Opportunities 


All schools
There are two opportunities for leadership development. 

· The Leaders in Education Apprenticeship Program (LEAP) application for 2012-13 is online; the deadline is March 30. For help with the application, email LEAP@schools.nyc.gov.  

· The NYC Leadership Academy is accepting applications for the 2012-13 Aspiring Principals Program (APP). The application deadline is April 13.

Please encourage promising APs and teachers who are interested in becoming a principal to apply to one or both of these programs. 

For questions, email LEAP@schools.nyc.gov
Go back to the top
Lenovo All-In-One Computer Recall

All schools
Lenovo is recalling ThinkCentre M90z all-in-one desktop computers sold between May 2010 and January 2012 due to concerns that the power supply to these systems may pose a risk of overheating. Lenovo recommends that you stop use of any affected computers and unplug each power cord. 

Schools that purchased affected Lenovo computers via FAMIS were contacted on March 9 by email. However, if you believe you have an affected device and have not been contacted, follow these instructions to locate and enter the machine type and serial number to determine if a computer is included in the recall.

Lenovo is offering free power-supply replacements for all affected computers via your PCS provider. To arrange for a replacement, please call the Help Desk at 718-935-5100 or for further questions about the recall, send an email to NYCDOE@lenovo.com or call 866-426-6399.

Go back to the top
NYSED Procedural Safeguards Notice 

All schools
NYSED has issued a revised New York State Procedural Safeguards Notice: Rights for Parents of Children with Disabilities, Ages 3–21. You are not be required to replace any previously duplicated copies to disseminate to parents, but should use the new version when you make new copies of the notice. The procedural safeguards notice must be provided to parents of a student with a disability at least once per year. See the other instances when the notice should be distributed.
For questions, email Alexa Thomas Athomas30@schools.nyc.gov. 
Go back to the top
2012-13 School Year and Central Calendars Now Online

All schools

The 2012-13 school year and central calendars are posted on the NYCDOE’s public website.

For questions, email Lora-Lynn Byfield lbyfield@schools.nyc.gov
Go back to the top
Pennies for the 9/11 Memorial Campaign 

All schools 

Schools were invited in the October 18 Principals’ Weekly to contribute to the opening of the September 11 Memorial Museum by participating in the Pennies for the Memorial Campaign. The deadline to enroll is May 1. 
For questions, email Jose Beiro at JBeiro@schools.nyc.gov. 

Go back to the top
Guidance Counselor Recognition Nominations

All schools 
Every year, you are offered the opportunity to nominate a counselor to be recognized for exemplary service and leadership. Nominations are due by April 15. Nominees must be full time, licensed and appointed New York City guidance counselors with a minimum of three consecutive years of guidance and counseling experience. The 26th Annual School Guidance Counselor Recognition Ceremony is scheduled for May 23.   
For questions, contact Cheryl Hall CHall3@schools.nyc.gov or 212-374-0805.

Go back to the top
Take Our Daughters and Sons to Work Day

All schools
The NYCDOE policy regarding student attendance on National Take Our Daughters and Sons to Work Day, April 26, has changed. A student participating in this program will no longer be recorded as present on their school attendance record. Instructions for recording the absence with an explanation (excused absence) will be posted in ATS News.
Please note: This year, Take Our Daughters and Sons to Work Day falls within the NYSED mathematics examination period for students in grades 3–8; it is important that students attend school for administration of the State exam. 

Here is a sample letter to share with parents of students in grades 3-8 alerting them that this year Take Our Daughters and Sons to Work Day falls on one of the state math assessment days. Here is a sample letter for parents of students who are not in grades 3-8 explaining the new attendance policy. Translations are posted on the Principals’ Portal.
For questions about the attendance policy, email Vincent Dioguardi VDiogua@schools.nyc.gov. For questions about state assessments, contact your network assessment point person.

Go back to the top
Payroll Distribution

All schools
During April recess, H-Bank payroll checks dated April 13 will be available for pickup by school-based employees at the Payroll Check Security Office at 65 Court Street, Room 1800A, Brooklyn on April 12 from 9:00 a.m.–5:00 p.m. and on April 13 from 9:00–11:00 a.m. Any H-Bank payroll checks not picked up by 11:00 a.m. on April 13 will be delivered to your school on April 16 with the Q-Bank payroll.  

Please inform your H-Bank staff of this option. They should bring proper identification and must not deposit or cash their checks prior to April 13 to avoid early encashment fees.
For questions, email Fred Chiodini FChiodi@schools.nyc.gov. 
Go back to the top
Teacher-Member of Teacher Retirement Board Election

All schools 

A vacancy exists for a teacher-member of the Teacher Retirement System Board.  Please post Pension Memorandum No 2, 2011-2012, which outlines the specific steps to take for a teacher-member who is interested in filling the vacancy.  The deadline for filing a petition for the election is April 19. For questions, contact Sheldon Hychman at 718-935-5878 or email shychma@schools.nyc.gov. 

Go back to the top
January Regents Item Analysis Reports

High schools
An item analysis tool for January 2012 Regents exams is now available in your school's ARIS community. The excel workbook displays students’ results at the item level for each of the six scanned exams. Get more information. 

For questions, contact your network data/application specialist.

Go back to the top
NYS Regents Field Testing

High schools
You were emailed by NYSED on February 27 about your school's assignment in the 2011-12 New York State Secondary School Field Test program. Field testing is required and essential for the development of NYS Regents exams; exams are made public and released after each administration. Field testing also ensures that the exams are fair and valid. You should conduct testing in May according to directions provided by the State; if you have not already done so, please complete and return the field test reply sheet to NYSED as requested.
For questions, contact your borough AID.
Go back to the top
Teacher Recruitment and Staffing Strategy

All schools
Over the next six months, you will receive recommendations and information about recruitment, hiring policies, and resources, in Principals’ Weekly to ensure your school has a fully staffed team for the 2012-13 school year. 
Recommendations for March include:

· Check in with your teachers on their professional plans for next year to help you project staffing needs.

· Identify staff members who will serve on your hiring committee; this can be a leadership opportunity for current staff and provide support to you in the hiring season.

· Refer strong candidates to apply to be a teacher in New York City at www.teachnyc.net.
Get more recruitment and hiring tips.

For questions, contact Kataura T. Washington-Simon at kwashington3@schools.nyc or 718-935-4803
Go back to the top
Nominations for Substitute Paraprofessionals 

All schools 
Until further notice, nominations for substitute paraprofessionals will not be accepted. Candidates who were nominated prior to March 16 are not affected. Exceptions will be made only to fulfill special language shortage needs.

For questions, contact Renee Harper at rharper@schools.nyc.gov or 718-935-2658.
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SubCentral Launch 

All schools
An updated version of the NYCDOE’s SubCentral System Automated Absence Management and Placement tool launched on March 17. System administrators can watch this webcast, which has detailed instructions about using the system.
For questions, contact SubCentral@schools.nyc.gov or 718-935-4401.

Go back to the top
Progress to Graduation Tracker 

High schools
The Progress to Graduation Tracker for high schools has been updated in your ARIS private community. Cohort Q (first year students) have been added and the credits needed to be “On Track” and “Almost On Track” for each cohort have been increased to reflect credits students were expected to earn in fall 2011. 
If your school opened in September 2011, your file is available. The tool includes students’ January 2012 Regents outcomes and credits earned in the fall term that were entered into STARS by February 29.

For questions, contact your network accountability liaison.

Go back to the top
Contact Us

· For submissions or questions, email: PrincipalsNewsletter@schools.nyc.gov.
· To subscribe, email: PWeeklySubscribe@schools.nyc.gov.
· To view grants: https://portal.nycenet.edu/DOEPortal/Principals/SchoolSupport/AcademicServices/Grants.

· To view professional development and student opportunities: http://schools.nyc.gov/Teachers/Resources/Other/ProfessionalDevelopment/default.htm. 
· To view old issues: http://intranet.nycboe.net/DOEPortal/Principals/PrincipalsWeekly.
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